OSHA Announces Anti-Texting Initiatives

"We call upon all employers to prohibit any work policy or practice that requires or encourages workers to text while driving," Assistant Secretary Dr. David Michaels said Tuesday.

Occupational Health & Safety, Sept 21, 2010

The U.S. Labor Department and OSHA on Tuesday outlined several steps, some of them timed to coincide with Drive Safely Work Week (Oct. 4-8), that OSHA will take to persuade employers to prevent distracted driving and texting while driving, specifically. Labor Secretary Hilda Solis announced them during Transportation Secretary Ray LaHood's second distracted driving summit.

Motor vehicle crashes are a leading cause of worker fatalities, so the authority on which the actions are based is the OSH Act itself. Solis said OSHA will partner with the U.S. Department of Transportation to deter distracted driving. 

Drive Safely Work Week 2010 is a partnership of DOT and the Network of Employers for Traffic Safety. Information and materials are available at http://www.trafficsafety.org/dsww-materials. Steps OSHA is taking are:

· An educational campaign calling on employers to prevent distracted driving by their employees. This will be launched during Drive Safely Work Week.

· An open letter to employers posted on www.osha.gov during the week. OSHA's website also will post model employer policies and encourage employer and labor associations to share the message.

· Alliances with the National Safety Council and other organizations in outreach to employers, especially small employers.

· Trying to reach younger workers by coordinating with other DOL agencies, alliance partners, and stakeholders.

· Investigating when OSHA receives a credible complaint that an employer requires texting while driving.

"We call upon all employers to prohibit any work policy or practice that requires or encourages workers to text while driving," Assistant Secretary Dr. David Michaels said. "The Occupational Safety and Health Act is clear: Employers must provide a workplace free of recognized hazards."

DOT's summit took place Sept. 21 at the Renaissance Hotel in Washington, D.C.

Speakers, panelists, or moderators included LaHood; Solis; Janet Froetscher, the National Safety Council's president; U.S. Sens. Jay Rockefeller, D-W.Va., and Amy Klobuchar, D-Minn., who are members of the Senate Commerce, Science, & Transportation Committee, with Rockefeller serving as its chairman; and Don Osterberg, Schneider National Inc. senior VP of safety, driver training, and security.

